
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BASIC  :   LETTER DATED MARCH 13, 2009, FROM CLGOO EFREN G. 

HERNANDO OF DILG TANJAY CITY OFFICE 
 

2nd Indorsement 
March 17, 2009 

 
 

 Respectfully returned to Mr. Jofralito L. Lorico, Provincial Director, DILG 
Negros Oriental Provincial Office, the herein basic communication from CLGOO Efren 
G. Hernando of Tanjay City, Negros Oriental requesting clarification on the appointment 
of three (3) private sector representatives to the Peace and Order Council. 
 
 The answers to the three concerns raised by CLGOO Efren G. Hernando are all in 
the affirmative – 
 

- Yes, the security clearance for the private sector representatives shall be 
secured or issued by Commander of Infantry Division and the Regional 
Director of the PNP; 

- Yes, pending the issuance of the security clearance, the appointed private 
sector representatives shall sit in the council; 

- Yes, the submitted list of the appointees shall serve as the basis for the 
issuance of the clearance, unless the body issuing it would require additional 
documents. 

 
 
 
        PEDRO A. NOVAL, JR. 
            Regional Director 
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